
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

10th June 2022 
 

Dear parents and carers, 
 
Welcome back.  I hope you had a lovely half term and were able to enjoy some of the Jubilee 
celebrations.  We have started the new term with a bang and ghve been as busy as always at 
Torridon! 
The children in Nursery and Reception have had a wonderful week learning all about ways to 
stay healthy and we had a very entertaining and enlightening environmental workshop today 
with ‘Plot 17’.  Look out for more details later in the newsletter. 
The children in years 5 and 6 have been rehearsing for Hope 4 Justice, a music, dance and 

spoken word performance involving over 1,000 young people, from 26 local schools, about the 

climate emergency.  Today we hosted children from two other local schools for a joint rehearsal 

with the Trinity Laban Professionals who have been leading the project as part of the Lewisham 

Borough of Culture activities.   

I am looking forward to seeing you at Forster Park on Sunday for our Fun Run.  Fingers crossed 

the weather is as lovely as it was today. 

Have a fantastic weekend! 

Best wishes 
 
Manda George 
Headteacher 

CORE VALUES IN ACTION 
 

Congratulations to Kenny (2L and Resource Base) who received a 

headteacher’s award this week for being thoughtful, kind and 

helpful.   

Kenny went out of his way to help a younger child who was feeling a 

little bit upset.  

We like the way this links to our core value of community.   

Well done Kenny!  We are really proud of you. 
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ENVIRONMENTAL BLOCK PARTY PERFORMANCE 
 

We were very lucky to welcome underground hip-
hop hero Kenny Baraka (AKA The Green Man) and 
his DJ Conrad Kira with their Plot 17 mobile block 

party. 
The children were entertained and inspired as The 
Green Man helped them to spread the message of 
‘making things green’.  The soundtrack certainy 
made us want to sow seeds, plant trees and look 

after the bees! 
You can see the Plot 17 performance for yourselves 

as they will be performing at the London Borough of 
Culture Neighbourhood Get Together on Saturday 

11th June.  Click here for more details: 

https://www.wearelewisham.com/event/neighborhood-get-together/ 
 

TORRIDON FUN RUN 

 

We are looking forward to the Torridon Fun Run this Sunday 12th June from 1-4pm in Forster Park. Please 
can you make sure you arrive promptly and collect your race number from the registration desk that will 
be near the café/ playground area. On the day new registrations welcome. 
There will be a short warm-up followed by a 1 mile fun run for Nursery/ Reception, Yr1/2, Yr3/4 and Yr5/6.  
All Torridon families are welcome, whether you are running or cheering others along! You can bring a 
picnic and space out around the running track to support the runners. The café and toilets will be open.   
We are raising money for an Outdoor Learning Space. Please share this link with family and friends 
asking them to sponsor and support your child in the Fun Run: 
 

https://www.gofundme.com/f/9ygwne-torridon-fun-run 
 
For those who pre-registered, Fun Run T-shirts were handed out this afternoon.    
All finishers will receive a medal, with trophies for the winning boy and girl in each race. 
If you have any questions or can offer volunteering support on the day please email 
friendsoftorridonpta@gmail.com. 
Many thanks and we look forward to seeing you on Sunday! 
Friends of Torridon PTA 
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EARLY YEARS HEALTH EDUCATION WEEK 
 

This week nursery and reception children have enjoyed an Early 

Years Health Education week.  It started off on Monday with the 

children learning about oral health and taking a toothbrush and 

toothpaste home.  One child excitedly told us. “I’m going to try to go 

to the dentist this week.” 

 

On Tuesday, we took part in 

some football sessions 

facilitated by coach Dominic.  He was really impressed 

with the behaviour and concentration that the children 

showed.   

On Wednesday, we 

were lucky enough 

to have a visitor 

Amy.   She talked to 

the children about how to have healthy poo.  We learnt 

so much about different types of poo and the children 

now know what a ‘happy’ and ‘sad’ poo look like.  

We finished the day by making delicious fruit 

kebabs using different coloured fruits to look 

like a rainbow. 

 

 

 

On Thursday we learnt about sustainability and the children 

planted herbs in a recycled pot.   

We finished the week with some 

meditation and the children 

explored the importance of a good 

sleep to keep healthy.  We 

thoroughly enjoyed this week and 

would like to express our thanks to the visitors Amy and 

Dominic.  If you would like to find out more about any of these 

activities please talk to Emma or Becki. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 



String Ensemble  
Our first rehearsal for the brand-new string ensemble was so well attended, we are going to 

need a bigger room. They sound fantastic together! 

String ensemble is on Friday mornings, and any bowed string players are encouraged to 

attend, even if they have lessons elsewhere.  Please ensure children arrive at 8.10am for a 

8.15am start.  

 

 

PARTICIPATION IN RESEARCH PROJECT 
 

 

 



Torridon Summer Fair 
 
Preparations are underway for the Torridon 

Summer Fair on Saturday 2nd July 11-3pm. 

Friends of Torridon PTA will be holding a non-

uniform day on Thursday 23rd June. We would 

like to ask children in Early Years and KS1 to bring 

chocolates, sweets or other sweet treats (non-

perishable items please) and children in KS2 to bring a bottle of something (this could be 

ketchup, lemonade, bubble bath etc) - all to go towards games/ stalls for the Summer Fair! We 

hope you will be able to support us with this.  

If you would like to get involved and can offer your help on the day please email 

friendsoftorridonpta@gmail.com. We need as much help as possible to make the event run 

smoothly. 

Many thanks 

Friends of Torridon PTA 

CLAY WORKSHOPS 

 

Bethlem Gallery and Lewisham artist Karta Kaur, in collaboration with St Dunstan’s Church bring you 

community day workshops where you can get creative with clay. 

Drop in and help build an outdoor temporary communal clay sculpture. Suitable for all, no previous experience 

of clay is needed. Stay for a little while or the whole day. Make friends, bring your picnic and a blanket to sit on 

or buy refreshments from the church volunteers. 

Supported by the Creative Change Fund, a grant scheme for local people and organisations leading their own 

events as part of London Borough of Culture 2022. 
 

Click here for more details:  https://www.wearelewisham.com/event/clay-links/ 

mailto:friendsoftorridonpta@gmail.com
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Clean Air Fair 
 

 

 
 

 



Dates For Your Diary 
Sunday 12th June Fun Run in the Park 
Monday 13th June Resource Base PE Festival 
Saturday 18th June Lewisham Clean Air Fair 
Monday 20th June Tag Rugby Festival 
Friday 24th June INSET Day 
Weednesday 29th June Community Police Visit – KS1 
Friday 1st July  Community Police Visit – Y5/6 
Saturday 2nd July  Summer Fair 
Week beginning 4th July Assessment Week 
Monday 4th July Year 6 Community Safety Workshop 
Thursday 7th July Community Police Visit – Y3/4 
Friday 8th July Bank Holiday 
Wednesday 13th  and  
Wednesday 20th July 

Year 6 Transition Workhops 

Wednesday 20th July  Year 5 to Tate Britain  
Friday 22nd July  Last Day of Term 
Thursday 1st and Friday 2nd September INSET Days 
Monday 5th September  First Day of Autumn Term 
 

Year 6 Recount Writing 
 

 In Year 6 this week, we have been working incredibly hard in English. We have created our 

own recounts, based on PGL and our activities at the end of last term. It was fun to look  

back at the memories which we have made on our trips and create a recount, so that we can 

hold onto our memories. We produced some high-quality writing, which was presented to an 

excellent standard.  

Aaliyah 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



LEWISHAM BOROUGH OF CULTURE COMMUNITY MURAL 

 

 

 

 



MATHS LEARNING IN 3L 
The children enjoyed plotting the hours of the 

day on a physical timeline including key points 

of the day (start of school, lunch time etc). 

This really helped them to understand the 12 

hour clock and they continued to use this to 

support them in their fluency and problem 

solving. 

 

 

 

HOPE 4 JUSTICE PERFORMANCE  
 

Hope 4 Justice performance in 

Mountsfield Park 

Years 5 and 6 children are performing in Hope 4 
Justice, a music, dance and spoken word performance 
involving over 1,000 young people, from 26 local 
schools, about the climate emergency on Saturday 18 
June.  
 
The children have been learning their parts in school time. We will be taking your child to an onsite rehearsal at 
Mountsfield Park on Friday 17 June within school time. Please bring a packed lunch and full water bottle, and a 
waterproof jacket if it is raining/sun cream if it is hot.  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Key Information: Saturday 18 June Performance  
 

Times: 10am- 5:15pm. Performers will be required on site from 10am -5.15pm.  
Address: Mountsfield Park, London, SE6 1AN  

Performances: 3pm and 4.30pm  
Tickets: We hope you’ll watch your child’s performances.  
You need to register for FREE tickets in advance by booking here. 

https://www.thealbany.org.uk/shows/hope-4-justice/ 

Tickets are limited to 4 per family, and we encourage parents/carers to attend the second 4.30pm 
performance in order to collect children following the performance  
 

Arrival & Collection: Exact information about arrival and collection of your child will be sent ahead 

of the event. Your child will be supervised by school staff throughout. 
We are in the PINK group, so please send you child in for the rehearsal and 

the performance wearing an item of pink clothing as close to this shade as 

possible. All other clothing should be white, grey or black. 

 

https://www.thealbany.org.uk/shows/hope-4-justice/


STARS OF THE WEEK 
Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery FT  Jeremiah  For trying his best to follow nursery rules and for being creative with nursery 
activities. Well done Jeremiah!  

Nursery AM  Joshua  For trying his best to follow nursery rules and for his amazing interactions with his 
peers. Well done Josh!  

RF  Jacob  For working hard on his reading and writing. Well done!  

RL  Bobby  For having an excellent attitude to learning. Well done!  

RP  Florence  For working hard and doing some excellent maths work. Well done!  

1BC  The whole class  For their inspirational enthusiasm for phonics and reading. They have made us so 
proud with their focus and self-motivation!  

1G  The whole class  For their inspirational enthusiasm for phonics and reading. They have made us so 
proud with their focus and self-motivation!  

1N  The whole class  For their inspirational enthusiasm for phonics and reading. They have made us so 
proud with their focus and self-motivation!  

2G  Teddy  For his hard work and positive attitude towards learning. Keep it up!  

2L  Ayaan  For making excellent progress with phonics and improving your decoding – well 
done!  

2S  Sophie  For her wonderful participation and contributions during carpet time. Well done 
Sophie!  

3A  Imogen  It's Imogen for being an amazing role model and friend to her new classmate. She still 

managed to focus on her own learning too!   

3L  Savain  For his enthusiasm for learning that shows in all he does. His attitude to learning 
means he is achieving his goals!  

3S  Sapphy   For being in school on time every day. Well done, keep it up!  

4CH  Nicholas  For challenging himself in all lessons and demonstrating his capabilities.  

4CW  Amari  For a superb day with focused learning. Well done!  

4V  Hugo  For his enthusiasm for writing. For improving the amount and quality of your writing. 
Keep up the great work.   

5CR  Noah  For settling well into the class and trying very hard. Well done!  

5CY  Tiana  For always being organised and completing here task to the best of her ability.   

5W  Mason  For aspiring to be a good role model in school. Many have noticed his positive 
attitude to learning and hard work. Keep it up Mason!   

6A  Kathleen  For the quality of learning she has produced this week in English writing and maths 
which demonstrates her aspiration to become a better learner. Keep it up Kathleen!  

6C  Rayaan  For working hard in English this week, on both your handwriting and presentation. 
Well done Rayaan for aspiring for excellence.  

6P  Dora  For her outstanding effort in writing lessons and for always aspiring for excellence in 
all aspects of school life. Keep up the good work, Dora.  

RB Blue  Jahvontai  Well done for amazing participation at PGL! You have also been very helpful tidying 
up the resource base.  

  

RB Green  Kenny  Well done for independently integrating into your mainstream class and producing 
some fantastic similes.  

 



GUILDHALL YOUNG ARTISTS 
  

 

 


